
 

 

 

Learn to Live Term 4, Week 10 (10th December, 2021) 

Important Dates:                                                 

Please mark these dates on your  calendar 

 

Please note: All upcoming events are  

currently postponed in line with current  

Government COVID restrictions. 

 

Grose Road, Faulconbridge NSW 2776 

 PO Box 249, Springwood 2777     Phone: 4751 2208     Fax: 4751 3933 

Website: http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Email: http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Access student portal: http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

 Relieving Principal: Mrs K Page 

Assistant Principal Stage 1: Mrs N Bridges 

Assistant Principal Stage 2: Mrs K Jansons 

 Rel Assistant Principal Stage 3: Mrs C Hawkins 

E-News Updates/ Notes Home 
 

• 2022 Annual  swimming  carnival 
• Year 6 Farewell 
• School Band– Enrolment Form 2022 
• Overdue library book notices 
• Year 6  Farewell COVID safe          

information 
• CSA zoom link 
• Christmas Movie Day  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Activities Update 

 
Timetables and school activity schedules are currently being reviewed to ensure we abide by the guidelines 

around cohort groupings as set by the Department of Education and NSW Health. 

More information will be coming relating to the timetabling of class  and school activities 

 

 Library Days 

Tuesday: 5/6S. 5/6H, 5/6P 

   Wednesday: 1/2W, 1/2H, 1/2F 

 Thursday: K/1C, KG, KB 

Friday: 2/3P, 3/4Z, 3/4C, 3/4T 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

Please remember when emailing 

the school, to please reference 

your child's class. 

Term 4 – DECEMBER 

Fri 10 Celebration of Student      
Achievement  

Thurs 16 Last day of Term 4 for students 

Christmas Movie Day  

Term 1 2022 – JANUARY 

Fri 28 
& Mon 

31 

Staff development day 

(no students attend) 

Term 1 2022 – FEBRUARY 

Tuesday 
1 

Year 1 to 6 return 

 

Tue 1—
Thurs 3 

Kindergarten Best Start            
appointments 

Fri 4  First full day for Kindergarten 

Mon 7 Swimming Carnival  
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Relieving Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

This is my final Newsletter as my time as Relieving Principal comes to an end here at Faulconbridge PS. It has been an absolute 

privilege to lead the school this term and I am so proud of everything the students and staff have achieved despite the 

incredibly challenging and ever-changing world that we are currently in. I would like to thank the parent / carer community 

who were so welcoming and willing to do anything they could to support the students and staff here. It was wonderful to be 

able to get to meet many of you, even if it were virtually. I thank you for your support and trust that you will have a restful 

break over the Christmas period with your families and loved ones.  

Over the last fortnight we have held many significant end of year events at the school, and whilst they looked a little bit 

different to normal, we did our best to make these things happen in light of our current restrictions and DoE guidelines. We 

started off with Year 5 student nominees, delivering fantastic speeches to be considered for the 2022 Student Leadership 

Team.  I would like to congratulate each and every student who delivered a speech with such confidence and enthusiasm.  

Our 2022 leadership team was announced at today’s CSA awards and are as follows: 

 

2022 School Captains 

Abigail and Cameron. 

2022 School Prefects 

Aisha, Erin, Ella, Jeremy, Tadgh and Jack. 

 

 

 

Thank you to Miss Keir and the Stage 3 Teachers for facilitating the student speeches and ensuring our students were still 
provided with the opportunities they willingly deserve.  

 

Celebration of Student Achievement 

Today we recognised and celebrated student success in the annual Celebration of Student Achievement awards ceremony. 

Having not been a part of this event in previous years, I can honestly say this took a huge amount of organisation and staff 

collaboration to make this all come together, and I would like to thank the entire staff and community who contributed to 

ensuring the success of this event. Congratulations to all of the students here at Faulconbridge PS for completing another year 

of your schooling and for achieving all that you have in such challenging times.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Relieving Principal’s Report cont. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Relieving Principal’s Report cont. 

Year 6 Farewell 

On Tuesday 7th December, we held our Year 6 Farewell and to say this was a success is an understatement. We faced many 

challenges in organising this event, including a last minute change of location, however, the staff and parents involved in 

making this event come to life persevered and it truly was a fantastic night. I would like to thank Mrs Goodridge who 

coordinated this event and sincere thanks go to an incredible group of parents, who without their support and help, the 

Farewell would not have happened. I’m sure you’ll agree by the photos, this was definitely a ‘night of nights’ in which our 

Year 6 students celebrated in style! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Relieving Principal’s Report cont. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, I would like to wish everyone a very safe and happy holiday. Enjoy the time over the Christmas period with your 

families and friends, and take some time to recharge for let’s hope what will be a much calmer year next year. The staff will 

be returning to school on Friday 28th January, however, this is a staff development day, as is Monday 31st January.  

Students return on Tuesday 1st February 2022. Students will  start the day in their 2021 classes . Further detailed information 

relating to Day 1 organisation and any updated restrictions/Covid guidelines will be communicated via Enews the week prior 

to students returning, so please keep an eye out for this notification.  

Thank you 

Mrs Karina Page  

Relieving Principal 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3– 4  

2/3P Raffeti H Her positive attitude to learning. 

2/3P Tommy B  Working hard and striving to achieve your best work. 

2/3P E B Her insightful comments and contributions to class. 

2/3P  Sienna F  Working well and applying herself to tasks.  

3/4T Kaytlin M Working with growing confidence in class activities. 

3/4T Taurin L Being a sensible and settled student in group activities 

3/4T Benjamin V Being a respectful learner at all times. 

3/4T Noah C Being a focused learner in group activities. 

3/4Z Jaxson T  Trying hard in all areas. 

3/4Z Lilah A  Learning—trying hard in all areas. 

3/4Z Flynn P A good effort in Maths. 

3/4Z Nicholas C Being safe, responsible and a learner. Well done! 

3/4Z Logan S  Showing an increased effort in his learning. 

3/4C Bodhi C  A positive attitude in class. 

3/4C Taylor M  Always trying her hardest in all areas! 

3/4C Elijah C  Consistent effort in all areas! 

3/4C E D  A fantastic poetry performance! 

TERM 4 

WEEK 8 
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Poetry Galore 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 3 Highlights! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Artwork by 5/6S 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 3 Highlights 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Is your child’s health care plan up-to-date? 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please ensure you hand in your updated plans to the school 

office at the beginning of the 2022 school year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Health Care Plans 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


